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Decembér 29, 2021

MEMORANDUM
FOR : The Regional Executive Director

DENR, MIMAROPA Region
THRU : The Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services

The Assistant Regional Director for Management Services
FROM : The OIC-PENR Officer
SUBJECT : REPORT ON THE EFFECTS OF TYPHOON “ODETTE”

This is in compliance with the Memorandum of Atty. Emesto D. Adobo, Jr.,
Undersecretary for Legal, Administration, Human Resources and Legislative Affairs, regarding
the abovementioned subject.

We would like to inform that the province of Marinduque was spared from the powerful
effect of super typhoon “Odette” with international name “Rai” that hit the Visayan and Mindanao
regions on December 16, 2021 leaving thousands of families homeless in the said regions.

Based on our inventory, no damage was sustained both on DENR-Marinduque buildings
and other properties, personnel, and to our National Greening Program Reforestation Projects. The
whole province just experienced light rain and slow moving wind which is not capable of bringing
damages to lives and properties.

For your information and record.
“For and in the absence of the PENRO”

\
S ON R. DIAZ
Land agement Officer 11
In-Charge, Office of the PENRO



